
Severn Trent Sewer Works in the Ironbridge Gorge – updated 27 September 2019 
 
Broseley Town Council has received the following information on scheduled work by Severn Trent in 
the Ironbridge Gorge. This work is being carried out mainly because ground movement has damaged 
the existing pipework either side of the River Severn. Please note that the plans may be subject to 
change, in which case this information will be updated. 
 
Phase 1 30 September to 22 November 2019 
 
During this period, the B4373 Waterloo Street will be closed to through traffic from Ironbridge to the 
Free Bridge. The diversion route (shown in green on the plan below) will be via The Lloyds/Coalport 
Road/Legges Way to Madeley Roundabout, and then via Parkway, Ironbridge Road and Madeley 
Road into Ironbridge. Wesley Road and Newbridge Road in Ironbridge will be closed to through 
traffic to prevent drivers using these roads to avoid the road closure. Towards the end of this period, 
there will also be temporary traffic lights and single lane traffic over the Free Bridge to allow a 
temporary above-ground pipe to be laid on the footpath on the west side of the bridge.  
 

 
 
Arriva Buses 8 and 18 routes will be diverted via the Lloyds and Legges Way to Madeley Centre, 
where they will connect with a free shuttle bus to Ironbridge. More information on the alterations to 
the bus services can be found here: 
https://www.arrivabus.co.uk/midlands/updates/ironbridge-waterloo-street-closure-30092019--
22112019-plus-free-shuttle-service/   

https://www.arrivabus.co.uk/midlands/updates/ironbridge-waterloo-street-closure-30092019--22112019-plus-free-shuttle-service/
https://www.arrivabus.co.uk/midlands/updates/ironbridge-waterloo-street-closure-30092019--22112019-plus-free-shuttle-service/


Phase 2 25 November 2019 to 17 January 2020 
 
During this period, the B4373 Ironbridge Road will be closed to through traffic from the junction with 
Ladywood to the junction with Lloyds Head. The diversion route (shown in green on the plan below) 
will be via the B4376 to Much Wenlock and then the A4169 and Buildwas Road to Ironbridge. The 
junction between Lloyds Head and the B4373 at the south end of the bridge will remain open but, at 
the start of this phase, there will be temporary traffic lights and single lane traffic over the Free 
Bridge to allow the temporary above-ground pipe to be laid on the footpath. 
 

 
 
Severn Way closure 
 
The Severn Way foot and cycle path will be closed from 30 September until 5 June 2020, between 
Ironbridge and Jackfield. The diversion route will take users via the Iron Bridge, along Waterloo 
Street and back over the Free Bridge. 


